
SELECTMEN’S MEETING –March 25, 2019  

 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Chief Robert Mancini 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Town Clerk and Tax Collectors Office will be closed on March 26 and 28 and Sugar 

Hill registrations may be done in Franconia.  The Franconia Office is open Wednesday 8-3, 

Thursday 10-6 and Friday 8-3. 

 

The board signed a Current Use Change Tax with no penalty from 2004. 

 

The board discussed possible dates for a joint meeting with Franconia and Easton to discuss the 

transfer station in light of the new equipment warrant article failing. 

 

The board is still hoping to receive some bids for the revaluation process.  Only one bid has been 

received to date. 

 

The board received a letter from resident Doug Amsbary in regard to the purchase/lease of a new 

police vehicle.  Mr. Amsbary is concerned that the Select Board cannot enter into a lease 

agreement and felt that the purchase of a new vehicle should have been discussed at Town 

Meeting.  The board did have a discussion at the budget hearing in regard to the new vehicle and 

were ready to answer any questions at Town Meeting if they had been asked.  There is no 

intention to lease a vehicle as the board did not do a warrant article for a lease. 

 

Jake Poirier (Map 203, Lot 21) called to inquire about adding dormers to his house located on 

Streeter Pond drive.  This property has already received a one-time 20% non-conforming 

expansion  and the board will advise that adding dormers creates living space and a variance 

would be required. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of March 18, 2019, seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn. 

seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:35 PM.  The next regular 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday April 1, 2019, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 



 

 


